WNA Minutes for June 9, 2010:
Introductions: Beth Kieres, Buffalo Zobel, Elizabeth Rocchia, Carol Yates, Gail Holmes, Midge Pierce, James Pierce, David Rittenhouse, Reena Heijdeman, Joanne Overen, Jerry Overen, Bill Phillips, Marylee Phillips, Kathie Halicki, Maria Halicki, Rae Henry, Ruth Offer, Jerry Offer, Phyllis Clark, Rich Clark.
Treasurers Report:   
· $1,715.47 in U.S. Bank
· Neighborhood stipend 675.15
· Expenditures for National Historic Register District not yet compiled 

1 Group Mackenzie Presentation and Discussion: Blankenship/Tannler land use for 280,000 square feet of offices in 3 buildings with 850 parking spaces to be built in phases. Phase one: 110,000 square feet of lower building. Every 2-3 years a building would be added as part of a roughly 10-year plan.

· Seeking two year extension on land use granted in March 2007 due to economy causing “hold”. This goes before planning commissioners as decision makers. If warranted, could be appealed to City Council with public hearing.
· Mackenzie says its not touching design, only making text changes to meet new codes where applicable.

· Residents voiced concerns over size and impact on transportation corridor, specifically on Tannler, Blankenship and the 10 Street corridor

· Group Mackenzie said $2 million in street improvements was built into the project. Since original application text related to traffic was changed. Approximately $2 million in mitigations are built into plan with three potential options:
· Access through the site and onto Blankenship
· New alignment with 10 th

· Access on Tannler 
· Mackenzie claimed traffic counts are down since original application. 

· Citizens questioned whether the one-day traffic study (all that was required) had been adequate and factored in the new V.A.clinic’s patients as well as new traffic adding to the difficulty of left-hand turns off Tannler and 10th Street interchange congestion
· Aesthetics considerations were also addressed. Landscaping would be extensive, plus open space would be left between the office complex and existing homes. Extensive glass would be used to maximize viewers
· After Mackenzie Group left, neighbors discussed ramifications of the project. Dave Rittenhouse reviewed concerns based on his role as head of TSP and Savannah Oaks NA.
· A motion to pass wording used by the Savannah Oaks NA was deemed overly complicated and was tabled so that WNA could consider how it wants to word a motion.
· Issue will be revisited at next month NA

2. New Business: Bylaws
· Gail Holmes designated chair of the new Bylaws Review committee

· Reena Hjeidemann, Jim Pierce, Julia Simpson, Carol Yates, Stephanie Nicoletti 
Meeting adjourned @ 9:05 pm
 

